
PUBLIC NOTICE

The City Council will hold a Public Hearing at 7:00 p.m. at its
scheduled Council Meeting on Tuesday, September 16, 2014
in Council Chambers, Fourth Floor, Municipal Building, 427
Patton Street, Danville, Virginia.

The purpose of the Public Hearing is to provide all interested
parties an opportunity to speak to the City’s intent to
make application to the Federal Transit Administration for
financial assistance for the City of Danville Transit System.
The amount of the City’s FY15 application for operating
assistance is $668,430 and a total of $504,315 in federal
capital assistance is requested to finance the replacement
of four buses, six fareboxes, two bus shelters, maintenance
bay doors, a passenger bench and trash receptacle and for
hardware and software to expand automated scheduling
software capabilities and to track vehicles in service.

The proposed Program of projects will be adopted as the
Program of Projects. In the event the proposed Program
of Projects is amended as a result of the Public Hearing, the
amended Program of Projects will be adopted.

Copies of the grant applications and the proposed
expenditures are available for public review at the Danville
Regional Airport. Individuals with disabilities who wish
to attend the Public Hearing and require special assistance,
should contact Marc Adelman, Transportation Services
Director at (434) 799-5110 or (434) 799-5144.

By Authority of the Council
City of Danville, Virginia
Susan M. DeMasi, City Clerk


